
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Region Office 

PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA 98133-9716 • 206-594-0000 
December 19, 2024 

Laura Skow 
Montrose Environmental 
1631 East Saint Andrew Place 
Santa Ana, CA 92705 
(lskow@montrose-env.com ) 

Re: Request for Information on Status of VCP Project for the following Site: 

• Site Name: Jackpot 352
• Site Address: 4200 Wheaton Way, Bremerton, Washington 98310
• Facility/Site No.: 86856327
• Cleanup Site No.: 10880
• VCP Project No.: NW2340

Dear Laura Skow: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) appreciates your decision to clean up the Jackpot 352 facility 
(Site) independently. Our records indicate that while the Site remains active in the Voluntary Cleanup 
Program (VCP), you have not submitted a formal request for an opinion on your work plan or Site 
cleanup since October 22, 2019. This letter requests information on the status of your cleanup and 
your continued interest in the VCP. 

Currently, the Site is on the VCP’s Waitlist - Existing1. To expedite removal from the waitlist and move 
your project forward, we encourage you to submit a Request for Opinion2. Once received, we will 
assign a cleanup site manager to support you in continuing to clean up the Site. 

Request for Information 

Please submit the following information to Ecology within 30 days of the date of this letter: 

1. A formal opinion request specifying your cleanup goals and/or work plan.

2. Any available reports or documentation related to Site cleanup status.

3. Plan and schedule for completing the cleanup.

1 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/cleanupsearch/reports/vcp/waitlist/existing 
2 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/publications/summarypages/ECY070219.html 
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Next Steps 

If you respond with a request for an opinion on Site documents, Ecology will assign you a cleanup site 
manager. Ecology recognizes that due to the holiday season, there may be delays in response times. 
As such, if no response is received within 45 days, we will proceed with the termination your existing 
VCP Agreement. You may reapply to the VCP in the future if you conduct further work at the Site. We 
will notify you of our decision in writing. 

Contact Information 

We are committed to working with you to accomplish the prompt and effective cleanup of the Site. If 
you have any questions about this request, please contact me by email at David.unruh@ecy.wa.gov 
or by phone at 206-459-6287. 

Sincerely, 

 
David Unruh 
VCP Unit Coordinator 
Toxics Cleanup Program, NWRO 

cc: Hamed Adib, Eagle Canyon Capital LLC (hadib@eaglecanyoncapital.com) 
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